
 

                          15th March 2024 Love each other, as God loves us. John 15:12 

Dear All 
It was lovely to see many of you at Parents’ Evening. I do hope you enjoyed looking at your child’s hard work and 
hearing how well they are getting on in school. We are so blessed to have such amazing children and celebrating 
their achievements with you is a privilege. 
There is lots to celebrate with you from this fortnight. It has been very busy for our sports teams and we are 
incredibly proud of our recent successes. Congratulations to our Y5/6 girls’ football team won gold on 
International Women’s Day! Both the Y5/6 hockey and Y3/4 gymnastic teams competed at the County Finals– 
what an amazing achievement! A huge well done to the children and Mrs Williams. I can’t wait for one of my 
favourite events of the year: KS2 Cross Country at Delamere. We have 85 runners taking part so it’s going to be a 
fantastic morning in the forest.  
Children have also had opportunity to share their talent for music and singing this week as they have rehearsed 
with PopUK, learning some great new songs ready to perform to you on Monday. This will be a wonderful 
performance and I am sure you will enjoy their enthusiastic and joyful singing. I do hope to see all our children 
there: it’s a wonderful way for them to live out this month’s Christian value of community.   
Thank you for all your continued support. Please do get in touch with school, if we can help in any way. Mrs Kirby  

EYFS Trip to Imagine That 

Sports News 

World Book Day 

We have enjoyed learning lots of new 
pop songs to sing at our performance. 
We will also be making a recording 
which you can listen to.  

“I liked learning the new songs. It was really entertaining! ‘He 
is Alive’ is my favourite.” Millie Y6 

"I enjoyed POP UK, it was really good, my favourite song was 
Sweet Caroline and doing the actions was really fun." Finley  
Y3  

“I love singing all the songs, it makes me happy.” Molly  Y1  

“I liked singing with my friends.” Grace Reception 

“I love all the fun actions.” Finn Y2 

“I like the funky music and that it describes the Easter Story.” 
Zac Y5 

“The singing is really good. It’s a chance for me to do my 
best.” Robin Y4 

 

Last week  Nursery and        
Reception visited Imagine That.  
The children made slime, snow 
and lots of other exciting      
activities and also visited the 

Imagine That Village. They had a very exciting STEM-sational 
trip. ‘ I loved making slime’ Adam. ‘We made magic snow’ 
Darcey. ‘ We explained electricity’ Tom 

POP UK 

We had a wonderful World Book Day 
last week and  amongst the days  
activities Year 4 enjoyed taking part 
in a live lesson from the National 
Literacy Trust. They tested their 
knowledge in the World Book Day Footy and Booky Quiz 
2024. There were children from schools around the country 
and questions were shared by famous male and female  
footballers. They scored an impressive 18 out of 20, well 
done Year 4! This was followed by their visit to the library for 
the story telling workshop: Chio Chio. Yr 5 attended the @FAVSP dodgeball     

festival. It was a fun, skills  building        
afternoon. Our sports leaders supported by 
refereeing some games.  

FAVSP Girls Football Yr 5/6. What a way to 
celebrate  women!! Our girls were          
undefeated, achieving gold medals. So 
much, determination and teamwork . 

Well done to our Yr 6 Quicksticks hockey 
team who worked extremely hard in the 
county finals. We are so proud of you. 

Yr 3/4 Gymnastics took part in the team and 
individuals County Finals Gymnastics.  They 
are very proud of themselves and their hard 
work. 

What a fantastic time Yr 1 had at the FAVSP Mini 
Kickers.  It was lovely to be supported by some 
familiar faces from Helsby High sports leaders. 



 

 

 

Headteacher’s Award 

 
 

 
Swimming Achievements                                          
Bella Grade 1 
Jessica Grade 1  
Jude 5 metres front crawl  
Libby Grade 3  
Dewi Grade 3  
Catrin bronze award  

Tobias won kick boxer of the week this 
week; he is very proud of the first 
award he has won. 

Congratulations to Bella for obtaining 
her Green Blue Peter badge! 

Dear Friends  

We have many different services and events at church:  
Holy Communion:  
Sundays at 8am and 10am.  Tuesdays at 7pm  
Messy Church for families at 3pm every 1st Sunday of the 
month during term time.  
Still Point: a reflective, quiet service at 4pm every 3rd 
Sunday of the month.  
Toddler praise: for babies and preschool children at 10am 
every Wednesday during term-time.  
Further information on Website: https://slfchurch.org/ 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/saintells/ 
Love and blessings, Rev Elaine   

  School            

Disco         

Bags 2 
School 

 

Notices 

POP UK Concert  Performances at St 
Laurence church 2-3pm & 6-7pm, this 
is a ticket only event.  
 
Book Fair—25-27th March at 3.15pm in the school hall. 

 
Get decorating for our 
Easter Eggstravaganza: 
EYFS/KS1-   Easter   
Bonnets and KS2: Egg 

decorating competition—Wednesday 
27th March. We can’t wait to see your creations!  
 

Easter Service Thursday 28th March, 
9.30am  @St Laurence Church all welcome. 
 
Do you run? Adult runners are needed to run behind the 
children at the Delamere Cross Country event. Please let 
school know, if you can volunteer 10am, 22nd March.  

Dates for the diary 

PTA News and Events 

Message from Reverend Elaine 

Rec: Darcey, Jude 
Y1:  Molly, Cameron 
Y2:  Oscar, Izzy 
Y3:  Jacob, Alice 
Y4:  Antwon, Rose 
Y5:  George, Lily 
Y6: Harrison, Nate 

Monday 18th March Pop UK Performances, 2-3pm, 6-7pm 
Tuesday 19th March Yr 3 Lenten Service at 9.05am—St Laurence 
22nd March Cross Country 
Friday 22nd March  School Disco 
Monday 25th March Year 5 First Access Concert 11am 
Thursday 28th March Easter Service 9.30am 
Thursday 28th March Yr 6 Snap Chat Performance 
Thursday 28th March– school closes for spring break 
Monday 15th April– school reopens for summer term 
Wednesday 17th April Reception Places Notification  
Y4 residential to Kingswood 24/4/2024—26/4/2024 
Y6 residential to Conway Centre 20/5/2024—24/5/2024 
Friday 24th May– school closes for half term 
Monday 3rd June– INSET day 
Tuesday 4th June– school reopens  
Y2 residential to Foxhowl 5/6/2024—6/6/2024 
Monday  13th May KS2 SATS Week 
Friday 28th June Sports Day (reserve 3rd July)  
Friday 5th July– INSET day 
Wednesday 24th July– school closes for summer holiday  

Achievements  

Year 5 Lenten Service.  Ahead of Mothers’ Day, Yr 5 led a 
thoughtful and heartfelt Lenten Service to celebrate     
everything their mums do for them. 
Evie “I enjoyed receiving a blessing during the service, it 
made me feel like a part of God’s family.” 
Michael “I enjoyed singing during the service.” 
 
Yr 4’s Lenten Service was on the theme of light and how 
we can shine our lights brightly.  
“I liked the singing 
and prayers.” Isla 
“I liked how we all 
sang together as a 
class and talked 
about Lent.” Iris 

Lenten Service 

https://slfchurch.org/
http://www.facebook.com/saintells/

